From: _@newcastle.co.uk>

Sent: 04 March 2020 10:31
To: directmarketingcode
Subject: Direct marketing code of practice - Draft code for consultation

External: This email originated outside the ICO.
Hi there

| have reviewed the above and cannot see any reference to communications between employers and their
employees.

It would be good to understand the ICO’s expectation of how organisations should interact with their employees in
respect of the services/products they offer bearing in mind the difficulties around consent as a legal basis for
processing in an employee/employer context. It is common for businesses to offer their employees discounts on the
products/services they offer as a benefit of employment. How should employer’s communicate such benefits to
their employees? For example, can an employer send an internal communication by email to its employees about
the services/products they can receive as benefits at discounted rates or would this be deemed as direct marketing
under PECR for which consent is required.

Clear guidance on the above would be extremely helpful as email is the most practical way for employers to
communicate with employees in large organisations where employees may be located at numerous sites/locations.

Thanks

Legal Services
Newcastle Building Society

www.newcastle.co.uk
1 Cobalt Park Way, Wallsend, NE28 9EJ

=4O = O I &< vicastle co.uk

FT
! edEiface 4 . _ sl Avanan! : -
Kmiisd Legal & i
T

st 2019 | | Newcastle

& please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email?

This document may contain confidential information intended for the addressee only.

Any views or opinions presented do not necessarily represent those of Newcastle Building Society or its subsidiary companies, hereinafter referred to as
NBS Group.

If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, or reliance upon this E-mail is prohibited.

If you have received this document in error, please notify the sender so that NBS Group may arrange for its proper delivery.

All e-mails are scanned for viruses and other unacceptable content, which may result in non-delivery of a small proportion of e-mails.

Anyone sending urgent/important e-mails should therefore confirm delivery.

NBS Group does not enter into contracts by means of Internet or e-mail and staff are not authorised to enter into contracts in this way.
Newecastle Building Society is authorised by the Prudential Regulation Authority and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority and the
Prudential Regulation Authority and is entered in the Financial Services Register under Registration No. 156058 (www.fsa.gov.uk/register/).
Newecastle Building Society introduces to Newcastle Financial Advisers Limited (NFAL).
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NFAL is an appointed representative of Openwork Limited, which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority.

Web site: www.newcastle.co.uk



